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Report of the Event 

On 30
th

 November, 2023 an Extension Lecture was organized under the joint 

aegis of the Department of Mathematics and Alumni Association of Hindu 

Kanya Mahavidyalaya, Jind. The topic of the lecture was 'How to Crack 

Competitive Examination'. The program was presided over by the Principal of 

the college, Dr. Punam Mor and conducted by Mrs. Anju, assistant professor of 

Mathematics. At the beginning of this lecture, Mrs. Anju, while welcoming the 

Principal Dr. Punam Mor and other teachers, said that the purpose of this lecture 

is to prepare the students for various types of competitive examinations and to 

clear their doubts in this context. The speaker of the program was Miss Diksha, 

who was an alumna of this college and is currently pursuing Ph. D. in 

Mathematics from M. D. University, Rohtak. Miss Diksha told that continuous 

practice and clarity of concepts are the main keys to succeed in the competitive 

examination. She said that along with hard work, we should also do smart work 

and students should set their goal in advance so that they can work towards 

achieving it.  While encouraging the students, Diksha told that to manage time 

during exams, students must make a time table for studies. To avoid boredom, 

breaks must be included in the time table; students should also take a walk during 

breaks. To avoid distraction while studying, phones and other distracting devices 

should be kept switched off. On this occasion, Dr. Niketa, Mrs. Aarti, Miss 

Monika and Miss Madhu from the Mathematics department were present. 100 

students participated in this extension lecture. Overall, the extension lecture 

proved to be a beneficial and informative session for the students. President of 

the management committee of the college, Dr. Anshul Singla Ji congratulated 

the teachers of the department of Mathematics and encouraged the students to 

participate in such lectures in future also. 
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